Per House Bill 296, Idaho § 33-1004B Subsection (5), and independent review of teacher evaluations shall be conducted annually.  A committee of stakeholders met during the summer of 2015 in order to make recommendations for the process of the independent review of teacher evaluations.  Please see http://www.sde.idaho.gov/site/task-force/index.htm for the agenda and the recommendations of the Professional Evaluation Review Committee (PERC).  The data will be aggregated for the entire state and presented to the legislature, state board of education, and deans of Idaho’s educator preparation programs.  This data will assist in educating the general population on the process for teacher evaluation, the breakdown of components for the summative ratings for teacher evaluation, and assist universities in increasing the preparation of teachers in the state of Idaho.
Below is a summary of the process recommended by the committee and the tasks for districts to complete.
· The SDE will randomly select approximately 165 administrators from the 2014-2015 school year (from about a total of 900 administrators).
· The SDE will inform districts of the administrators randomly chosen and request a list of all the teachers that the randomly selected administrator evaluated during the 2014-2015 school year.  The expected time for notification will be the week of 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The SDE will randomly select two teachers per administrator.
· The SDE will inform districts of the teachers randomly selected, and request the following items to be scanned and submitted via a secure portal to the SDE:
· Individual Professional Learning Plan
· Evaluation
· Professional Practice Portion
· Student Achievement Portion
· Observations
· During January 2016 to June 2016, an independent contractor will complete the review of the teacher evaluations and create a summary of the findings.
Please contact Lisa Colón, Director of Teacher Certification and Professional Standards at (208) 332-6886 or lcolon@sde.idaho.gov if you have any questions.  
